
 

  
 

 

EVENT DATES TO REMEMBER 
Month Date Event Location 

    

December 5
th

 SCMC Christmas Party-- Sun Country Estates Park Terrace Heights @ 5:30 pm 

    **Bring Shoeboxes for kids** Sun Country Estates 

 25
th
 Christmas  

    

January 1
st
 New Years Day 2015  

 17
th
 Annual Banquet  Yakima Hilton  

 19
th
 MLK Day  

    

    

    

    

SUN COUNTRY MUSTANG CLUB 

P.O. BOX 556 

MOXEE, WA 98936 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   General Meeting: 

                      

                      Board Meeting: 

   4
th
 Wednesday of every month                        Wednesday before the regular meeting 

   Magic’s Pizza, Selah                        Magic’s Pizza, Selah  

   7:00pm                        7:00 

   

 

Deadline for newsletter submissions is 7 days after the event, 

If you’re submission is not received by that date, 

it could be put off until the next month’s newsletter. 

Membership Requirements: 

Attend 2 meetings or club functions per year 

Have a valid driver’s License 

Own a Mustang or Cougar 

Provide proof of liability insurance 

Be 18 years or older or join with parents as a family membership 

Annual Dues 

Single: $17.00   Family $20.00 

 

SCMC Board Minutes 
11-19-14 

 

No Board Minutes for the month of November 

 

SCMC General Membership Meeting 

November 19, 2014 

 
President David Hawkins brought the meeting to order at 7 p.m. 

 

Treasurer David Mitts reports that the club has $7,152.90 in checking, and $2, 009.13 in savings. This year’s SCMC car show took 

in $5,622.26.  David went over the budget for next year and the expenses we had this year. The board recommended we donate 

$4,000 to Wishes & Dreams this year and we will still have more than enough in funds to start the New Year. It was put to a vote 

and club agreed to donate $4,000 to Wishes & Dreams. 

 

It was reported that only two members participated in the Veterans Day parade in Yakima on November 11
th

. It is sad that more 

members did not attend and reflects badly on the club. We know it is hard to attend every function, but it would nice if more 

members would attend. Maybe we can make that a goal for the New Year.  

 

We have three families we are doing Thanksgiving baskets for this year. Velda thanked everyone that donated food and money 

toward the baskets; the families are large families with many members so they will have a nice Thanksgiving. Thanks members! 

 

Reminder: The Christmas party is on Friday, December 5
th

 at 5:30 p.m. At Sun Country Estates 3701 Gun Club Rd. Terrace 

Heights, (at the club house) Steven & Ray are doing the meat (Prime Rib) and members are asked to bring a side dish or dessert.  

 We have 26 kids for the shoebox gifts they have all been picked by members, so don’t forget to bring those gifts to the party. The 

gift exchange is gender specific.  So women buy female gifts, men buy male gifts. Limit for gifts is $15.00. 

 

The members nominated for new officers are: 

President-Ray Fletcher 

Vice president-Guy Anderson, Velda Welch 

Secretary-Jan Anderson 

Treasurer-David Mitts 

Alternate-Don Campoux, Marci Mitts 

 

December 2014 

 



 

 

Voting will be held at the Christmas party on 12/05/14. If you cannot attend the party you can request an absentee ballot from the 

secretary. 

 

Vice President Ray Fletcher is in charge of the club banquet that will be held in January 2015. It will be on the 17
th

 or 24
th

. He will 

let us know at the Christmas party where it will be held and all the details. 

 

REMINDER: The membership dues are DUE! If you have not paid them yet please do so. Thank you. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:14 p.m.  Jan Anderson, Secretary 

 

 
 
 

 
SCMC CHRISTMAS PARTY & SHOEBOXES GIFTS 

 

At the December Christmas Party, the gift exchange will now be gender specific.  So women buy female gifts, men buy 
male gifts, and we’ll try adding that aspect to the gift exchange. Limit for gifts is $15.00 

  
Please remember your shoe box Christmas gifts again for Triumph Treatment folks, if you signed up for a child or 
children. 

.   

~~IT’S TIME TO VOTE FOR NEW OFFICERS~~ 
 
At our Christmas party, Friday night, December 5

th
 we will be voting for our new officers.   If you cannot attend this 

party/meeting, you can request an absentee ballot from the Secretary.  
 
The nominations are: 

 
President-Ray Fletcher 

Vice president-Guy Anderson, Velda Welch 

Secretary-Jan Anderson 

Treasurer-David Mitts 

Alternate-Don Campoux, Marci Mitts 

 
 

Annual SCMC Banquet  

 

This years’ Banquet will be at the downtown Hilton, January 17, 2015.   The meal choices are: Prime Rib or 
Salmon, with all the fixings, and dessert. (It will be served at your table). A beverage bar will be set up for 
our use either in the room or just at the entrance to it. Ray has reserved the room just to the right as you 

come in the main entrance on Yakima Ave. It is very important that he has an accurate list of members plus 
guests that will be attending and which meal they will choose. Aside from the money the club has allotted for 

the event a charge of $13.00 per person will be necessary. This will cover the entire event cost, (room, 
meal, bar, taxes, gratuities, and of course the new President's Fund). 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Board Members & Chairpersons 

 

President   

David Hawkins {No Email Address} 509- 575-1776 

Vice President   

           Ray Fletcher ray101abn@gmail.com 509-306-0780 

Secretary   

   Jeannette Biddle thewithams@charter.net 509-575-5324 

Treasurer   

David Mitts dmmitts@clearwire.com 509-453-2225 

Past President   

Jason Ratliff jason.s.ratliff@gmail.com 509-307-0082 

Alt. Board Member   

Jan Anderson classycuts1@live.com 509-469-3339 

Membership   

Doris Humann hdhumann@centurylink.net 509-877-2276 

Hospitality   

Opal Duffield dennyopal@msn.com 509-452-5809 

Newsletter Editor   

Tracy Ratliff jtratliff@charter.net 509-576-0588 

Show   

David Mitts dmmitts@clearwire.com 509-453-2225 

Phone Committee   

Velda Welch veldajeanwelch@aol.com 509-697-7891 

Web Administrator   

Mark Sires         m.sires@charter.net 509-901-9350 

Club Historian   

Lance Sontag lsunday1@charter.net 509-457-7661 

Activity Leader   

Ray Fletcher ray101abn@gmail.com 509-306-0780 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Happy Birthday to the following members: 
         

 December   January  February  

        

 Bill Linse 1st  Pamela Gamahe 3rd Mary Clark 1st 

 Don Champoux 3rd  Ken Delozier 7th Gus Pooler 15th 

 Wayne Nell 6th  Heinz Humann 9th David Biddle 18th 

 Harold Clark 10th  Ruben Salinas 9th   

 Jeannette Biddle 10th  Pat Champoux 15th   

 Alan Frazier 12th  Carolyn Redman 26th   

 Marty Dittman 18th  Con Mangum 30th   

         

         
1
 

If I’ve missed anyone’s birthday, please give me a call at 576-0588 or contact me by email @ jtratliff@charter.net 
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